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Manzanillo International Terminal (MIT) reported the death of a worker after suffering 
an accident inside a container ship. The causes of the incident are being investigated. 
 
"It is with great regret that we communicate the sensitive death of our collaborator Luis 
Morales, leading superintendent of ship operations, in an accident that occurred aboard 
the ship MV APL Dublin on June 4, 2023," said the message released by MIT through 
their social networks. 
 
In line with what was indicated by the entity, Morales was immediately assisted at the 
site where the mishap occurred, where he was finally declared without vital signs at 
approximately 3:00 pm (local time) on Sunday the 4th. 
 
“The causes of this unfortunate accident are already being investigated by the competent 
authorities. De Manzanillo International Terminal – Panama, S.A. We extend our 
sincere condolences to his family. Our thoughts and prayers are with them, their 
colleagues and friends at this difficult time," the letter concluded. 


